

MONTEREY PENINSULA COMMUNITY COLLEGE DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD OF TRUSTEES

REGULAR MEETING WEDNESDAY, APRIL 27, 2016

REPORTS AND PRESENTATIONS



EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR'S REPORT TO MPC GOVERNING BOARD OF TRUSTEES April 27, 2016

FUNDRAISING

1. Total Monthly Donations Received in March 2016: To be reported at the meeting.

2. President's Circle Campaign

The 2016 President's Circle (PC) campaign will kick off in May. We are currently recruiting PC Ambassadors to help with solicitations. In March we held a Culinary Workshop for PC donors who contributed \$1,500 or more towards the 2015 campaign. The workshop was taught by MPC Instructors Dave Erickson and Andres Adams, and was a huge success.

3. Business Partnership Program

Our Business Partners program encourages local, regional, and national businesses to invest in MPC. We have raised \$21,000 in unrestricted funding through this program so far in 2016. Business Partners receive year-round recognition on various publications and at events, including the President's Address to the Community.

4. Grants

Since January 2015, we have submitted 13 grant proposals and have two additional proposals currently under development. Recent proposals include a \$100,000 to the Claire Giannini Fund for the Outdoor Learning Classroom project.

In addition to grants the Foundation applies for directly, we are working closely with the college to develop a multi-million STEM proposal to the Department of Education. Proposals are due May 30, 2016.

5. Spring Appeal

A spring appeal will be mailed to approximately 5,000 local contacts directly following the President's Address to the Community. This is the first time the Foundation has mailed a mid-year appeal since 2012.

EVENTS

1. 10th Annual President's Address to the Community

The 10th Annual President's Address to the Community will be held Friday, April 22, 2016 at the Monterey Marriott. This year's awardees are Dan and Joann Albert.

2. Scholarship Awards Ceremony

The Foundation office is working in collaboration with the Financial Services office to host the Scholarship Awards Ceremony this year. Please save the date: May 24, 2016 at 4pm in the MPC Theatre.

COLLEGE SUPPORT

- 1. The Foundation is currently reviewing nomination forms for students to be accepted into the second cohort for the Evans College Incentive Program. We received 127 nominations and will be admitting 70 students into the program in Fall 2016. Awardees will now receive a total of \$4,500 in scholarship funding during their time at MPC, in addition to a variety of supportive services.
- 2. Working with the Vice President of Academic Affairs, the Foundation distributed \$47,500 to faculty and staff who applied for STEM Capacity-Building projects this Spring.

ADMINISTRATION

Governing Board Report for Student Services

Presented by: Larry Walker, Interim Vice President for Student Services April 27, 2016

Student Success and Support Program (3SP)

3SP hosted a group of 40 3rd and 4th graders from Oasis Charter School on April 5. The students toured the campus and were provided general information about college and financial aid resources.

3SP hosted its annual spring Counselors Breakfast on March 4. This year's event was a collaboration with Academic Affairs and included a CTE colloquium that highlighted new events, partnerships and activities with our local high school and regional community colleges. The Counselors' Breakfast highlighted steps and process for high schools seniors to enroll at MPC and also heighted the array of services available at MPC

EOPS and 3SP hosted a group of 23 high school seniors from Central Coast High on April 6 came to take the Math, English/English as a Second Language assessments April 6. This group represented almost the entire senior class at Central Coast High. The group of seniors completed the MPC application, English and Math Assessment, financial aid (FAFSA) applications, and also toured the campus.

The High School Assessment event occurred on April 9 and April 16. This event is an opportunity for all local high school seniors to come to MPC and complete both the English and Math Assessment. A group of 176 high school seniors participated in the first scheduled event and 188 on the second event. MPC also hosted a lunch for participants in the Student Center.

Veterans Assistance Office

The annual Veterans Memorial Day Event, hosted by our Veteran Club, is scheduled on May 26th from 12pm-2pm and the Veterans Recognition Ceremony is scheduled for Wednesday, June 1st from 12pm-1pm. Both events will be held in the Student Center.

Athletics

All the intercollegiate athletic teams are still competing. Our top two tennis players, Irene Truchado and Juliana Burns, qualified for the state championships in doubles. Irene is a international student from Spain. BreAnn Scally has qualified for the state track championships with a 4th place finish in the Northern California Heptathlon Championships. Both the men's baseball and golf teams are in the hunt for post-season berths. The baseball team is currently 3rd in their division and the golf team is 2nd in their division.

1,	The Foundation is currently searching for candidates for a vacant position, Development Coordinator titled Project Specialist), following Linda Rosinski's resignation. We hope to have the position filled by of May 2016.	(previously the middle